KPES PSSC Meeting

Thursday, January 21, 2016
In attendance; 
Shelley Searles, Carla Sadler, Garey Edgar, Jill Irving, Rani Stefani, and Sharon McCracken

1. Call to Order – Garey Edgar called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.
2. Approval  of Agenda – The agenda was approved
3. Minutes of Last Meeting – November 16, 2015 – Minutes of the November 16th meeting were reviewed by the group.
4. Business arising from the minutes
There was discussion about the progress being made with the Project based learning initiative (PBL)  to stretch learning for the Grade 3-5 students.  Groups of students from different grade levels are working together based on interests with the teacher leading their group.  The students are really enjoying the opportunity to set their own goals and have ownership of their own learning.  PBL has been a big hit!
5. School Improvement Plan – 




i. Math – Family Night – The PSSC suggested the Math Family Fun Night be scheduled for Thursday, April 21, 2016 from 6:30-7:30 p.m.  Students will have a chance to come to school and play Math games in classrooms.  Games will involve fun ways to practice facts, improve number sense, and use interactive computer games using computers and the Smart board.  It was suggested that the PTA could be approached to provide a treat for those who attend.
ii. Student Attendance
ASD-S has drafted a policy to improve student attendance.  The video was shown at our Open House in September.  Mrs. McCracken shared the guideline that parents should be contacted by phone to discuss how to help after a child has missed 5 days.  After 10 days a letter will be sent home if necessary.  Depending on the circumstances this may not be necessary.
6. The Door That’s Not Locked – Internet Safety
Mrs. McCracken shared resources on Internet Safety that have been shared for the upcoming Internet Safety week and explained that teachers will be spending time with age appropriate materials at grade levels.  The school Code of Conduct specifies that students can not go on  You tube unsupervised at noon hour or recess on indoor days.

7. Tell Them From Me – survey results
The Tell Them From Me survey results are very positive.  There has been an improvement over the bullying stats.  They are still lower than national numbers as they have been, however, there is still a small percentage of students who have been bullied at KPES.  In this anonymous survey it has been indicated that the bullying takes place in low organized times when the teachers are “out of sight”.   The staff has decided to watch carefully in hallways,  meet students at the classroom doors when they are coming in or going out.  Students will also no longer be able to play in the lower field as they have indicated that the trouble seems to happen there.  

8. Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.  The next meeting will be held in March
